From: Adkins, Carla

Sent: 18 March 2022 10:30
To: Adkins, Carla
Subject: FW: New Inn Licence application

Sent: 06 March 2022 15:16

To: PublicprotectionNorth <PublicprotectionNorth@wiltshire.gov.uk>
Subject: New Inn Licence application

To whom it may concern,

I would like to make a representation of support for the licence application
put forward for the New Inn, High street, Amesbury.

I understand that the last landlord has had his license revoked and has now
left the premises, this comes as no surprise judging by the the way I have
witnessed the venue was run, both in the venue as well as the general social
media presence.

As a resident of Amesbury, and a customer of all the pubs in the town and
Larkhill, taking into account the fact the Stephen Brindley is the managing
director covering both the Kings Arms and The Packhorse. He should be
commended for the management he has in place for these venues and I see
no reason why this application should be rejected.

I understand it is a concern of the police force that the armed forces
contribute to the public nuisance and the crime and disorder in Amesbury
however, in my many years of occupying the kings arms, I do not believe
this would be a continuing problem for Mr Brindley’s future at the New Inn
as [ am certain the same strict rulings will be in place at the New Inn as
they are now both at the Kings and The Packhorse. Poor behaviour is
addressed at both venues confidently and clearly, the door staff on site act
with respect and get this respect back from the majority of the military
community.

As an older female customer who has used the Amesbury nightlife over
some 20 years, I can wholly say I have never felt as safe in the town as I do
now with the security staff they have in place at the Kings Arms and I look
forward to enjoying a meal and a quiet drink at the New Inn, under Mr
Brindley’s management and his very competent door staff.
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I am aware that a select few local residents have been ‘recruited’ to make
objections to the licence application in regards to The New Inn, this is both
unfair and immoral and I do believe these objections may not have been
made if they weren’t asked to do so.

Please accept this email as my support of the application from a local
resident.

In general conversations and also noticing on many social media platforms
the majority of people want to see the pub open again, the bad management,
lack of judgement and general lack of experience from the previous
landlord should not, in my opinion, be used as the reason for this

application not to go ahead. We cannot tarnish everyone with the same
brush.

The New Inn has seen many landlords over the years I have been a local
resident and before Mr Muirhead managed the pub, the problems expected
did not occur and I believe Mr Brindley will be the perfect landlord for the
New Inn. Not only is he passionate about his business, he is also very
passionate about the safety of his staff and patrons.

Thank you
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